Our Ref: LDW/FIH TRINITY

CATHOLIC COLLEGE
5th January 2022 AND SIXTH FORM

UPDATE: PARTIAL CLOSURE NOTICE

| write to you with an update regarding the partial closure. Unfortunately, | have been
informed by the engineers that the repair work will not be able to be completed today, as a
result | have no choice but to continue with the same plan for Thursday 6th January.

School remains partially closed Thursday 6th January to year 7, 8 and 9. Pupils in year
7, 8 and 9 will be able to access online learning from period 1 on Thursday via Google
Classroom. However, if for whatever reason your child is unable to learn at home and
you can provide your child with a packed lunch please send your child into school as
normal Thursday 6th January. If your child is in year 7, 8 and 9 and is in receipt of
free school meals we will have packed lunches available.

Pupils in year 10, 11, 12 and 13 are able to and are expected to attend school as normal
on Thursday 6th January. There will be a limited selection of food available but all pupils
will be able to receive their lunch in school unless you provide a packed lunch for your child.
School transport will run as normal for those pupils attending Thursday 6th January.

We anticipate that the problem will be resolved by the end of the day on Thursday and all
year groups will be able to return to school Friday 7th January. However, we will

update you again on our progress on Thursday 6th January.

Apologies in advance for any inconvenience caused, it is a very frustrating situation and we
are working hard to rectify the problem as quickly as possible.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Dwyer
Headteacher

Part of the Nicholas Postgate Catholic Academy Trust
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